From: Arlene Goss

Subject: Partial response to request 309397

Date: Friday, 2 June 2017 02:05:07 p.m.

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Dear Ms Calvert.

Official information request for CALVERT, DUNEDIN ART TRUST

I refer to your official information request dated 26-April-2017 for "a copy of any correspondence of whatever nature and howsoever transmitted between the (Dunedin Street Art) Charitable Trust and the Dunedin City Council."

We have retrieved information from 1 January 2016 and 1 June 2017 as you have not specified a time frame in your request.

A copy of all correspondence between the charitable trust and the planning department between January 2016 and 1 June can be found at:

https://filetransfer.dcc.govt.nz/message/fTBqiSOSXgVkCOtSZ3nEfx

Personal phone numbers, addresses and email addresses have been redacted from these documents under Section 7(2)(a) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act to protect the privacy of persons.

I am currently waiting for staff to supply the following documents to me and will forward these to you at a later date:

- Correspondence between Dunedin Street Art Trust and Community Events staff regarding a recent grant application.
- Correspondence between Dunedin Street Art Trust and staff regarding a submission to the Annual Plan 2017/18.
- Correspondence between Dunedin Street Art Trust and Keep Dunedin Beautiful.
- Correspondence between Dunedin Street Art Trust, council staff and Ignite Consultants on some work that Ignite Consultants did for the trust last year.

You have also asked the following questions:

May I also have any payments which have been made by the DCC: -to the Charitable Trust,

Between January, 2016, and today there has been one payment made of \$900 in the form of a grant allocated by the Grants Subcommittee on May 22 for a street art project.

-to any other entity towards any project known by the DCC to be supported by the above Charitable trust

We are not aware of any entity or project supported by the trust. I am happy to search specific company/customer names on request.

- On behalf of the Charitable Trust.

We are not aware of any payments made on behalf of the trust, or any arrangement that would allow council staff the authority to make payments on behalf of the trust.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

We have undertaken 4 hours of request processing. Should you wish to receive additional information (ie for an alternative date range), a charge will apply in accordance with our charging policy. Kindly advise if you wish to receive an estimate.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Kristy Rusher.

Yours sincerely Arlene Goss

Arlene Goss **Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council** 50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000 Email: <u>Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz</u>









